

'Ensuring Excellence'

Executive Headteacher: Mrs M Cross Associate Headteacher: Miss S McGroarty

**Dordon Primary School** 

Roman Wav Dordon Tamworth Staffordshire B78 1PJ

T 01827 892422 E admin2018@welearn365.com www.dordonprimaryschool.co.uk

19th March 2020

**Dear Parents** 

As you can appreciate, today has been a day full of planning. We are working on our plan as I type this letter.

Thank you to everyone who has sent us an email outlining their job role. We are still awaiting the key worker list and this is influential on the provision we will be able to offer as a school. It is my understanding that the provision will only be available to key workers who have no other provision to access. The government minister is aiming for only 10% of the school population to be in to minimise social contact.

Tomorrow we will contact parents who are identified as key workers and ascertain whether they need to access our provision during the closure. Please only use this if you meet the guidelines. This will minimise social contact and the possible spread of Coronavirus in our community which is our ultimate aim.

I want to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support at this difficult time. The messages of positivity and recognition of our amazing staff are greatly appreciated. Your children are a credit to you and have demonstrated calm and composure in this turbulent time.

Yours Sincerely

Mrs M Cross

**Executive Headteacher** 













